PO 8ox 216, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2M4 • Telephone 902 424-5550 Fax 902 424-0581 • novascotia.ca

SEP 2 1 2017

Warden Ronnie LeBlanc Municipality of District of Clare PO Box 458 Little Brook, NS BOW 1Z0

Dear Warden LeBlanc and Council Members:

Thank you very much for taking the time to meet with me and staff from Municipal Affairs on August 16, 2017. I sincerely appreciate your willingness to discuss important issues and opportunities as they relate to Municipal Affairs, as well as other provincial government departments, and assure you that I am committed to following up with my colleagues on your behalf.

Now that I have met with all the municipalities in the Province, several common themes have emerged, which will inform my priorities for action during my mandate. I look forward to championing the issues that are important to you, your Council and your constituents.

Enjoy the beautiful Nova Scotia Fall, and thank you, once again, for your feedback and insights.

Sincerely:

Derek Mombourquette

Minister